
 

 

Hello Family and Friends,  

Well, it is spring time in Texas, my favorite time of 

year.  The mountain laurel is blossoming with the 

smell of grape Kool-Aid.  The blue bonnets are   

beginning to fill the fields and roadsides.   

We have been enjoying time with family and 

friends.  Our oldest son came in from Virginia.  We 

were able to spend some quality time with him, and  

the other family members who live in the area.  

Here is a picture 

of all 7 of our 

grandchildren   

together.   

While we are 

home, this is the 

time we are able 

to minister 

Christ’s love to 

them.  

UPDATE:  We want to give you an update on 

our process for getting our long term visa to Spain.   

We had most of the elements ready to send to the 

embassy, but when we applied for the required 

health insurance we were denied.  First we were 

denied because of Wayne’s age, but the prayer 

warriors went to work and we got an approval.   

Then they denied me because of my weight.  I 

know the Lord has been dealing with me about    

my health, but it took this to really get my attention.  

I am, through His grace, trying to lose the 60 lbs. 

they required.  I have already lost about 12!!  

 

To be honest, it is hard to fight discouragement. 

Yet the Lord keeps reminding me of His faithful-

ness. With all the things happening in the world 

with the Coronavirus, it may have been God’s    

protection not allowing us to go to Spain now.   

Most of the organizations we have worked with are 

shut down. We wouldn’t be able to be very effective 

even if we were there.  

We decided to check out some other places to 

share the Gospel in case the door continues to be 

closed to Spain.  We really want to be on the     

mission field and be good stewards of your seeds.  

We have been saving all the donations given. We 

want to be ready when the Lord sends us out.  We 

do tithe on the money and use some for expenses 

like the newsletter and receipts. The rest is waiting  

for us to go. We finally got enough required for the 

visa with the monthly donations coming in.  

Our home church has a relationship with a ministry 

called ByGrace which is an orphanage and school 

in Ngong, Kenya, Africa.  We have corresponded 

with them and they suggested we visit them from 

June through September to see if this is where God 

was calling us.  We will check it out if the door to 

Spain is still closed by then.  We will also be look-

ing for other open doors.  We ask that you pray 

for clear direction.  We still see the need in Spain, 

but  we are willing to go where the Lord sends us.   

No matter where we end up, we will still try to set 

up Discipleship Evangelism Classes and Charis 

Bible Studies with the people in the area and share 

the same message of God’s love and grace that we 

hoped to share in Spain.  God loves every nation!  

 

March 2020 

Many Blessings   Wayne and Sandy McNair         

Website: restorationnow519.com 

Email: restorationnow519@gmail.com   

PO Box 1236 Canyon Lake, TX  78133 

210-393-1756 

Prayer Requests 

• Wisdom and Direction 

• Weight Loss 

• Continued provision 


